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clear. While Democrats support a 
strong military and support using our 
military when necessary, we do not 
support squandering it. 

My concern, Mr. Speaker, is that we 
are starting to see visible signs of 
strain in our military. I do not want to 
see it break. My colleague, the gen-
tleman from Ohio (Mr. RYAN), will 
speak to these issues momentarily. 

The bottom line, Mr. Speaker, is that 
all Members should support our men 
and women in uniform, we should not 
deploy them wantonly, and we should 
give them the compensation, recogni-
tion, and tools they, as well as their 
families, need and deserve. I know I 
speak for all Democrats in saying we 
honor their service. 

f 

HOUSE DEMOCRATS SUPPORT OUR 
TROOPS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Pursu-
ant to the order of the House of Janu-
ary 4, 2005, the gentleman from Ohio 
(Mr. RYAN) is recognized during morn-
ing hour debates for 5 minutes. 

Mr. RYAN of Ohio. Mr. Speaker, I 
would like to start off by thanking the 
gentleman from Missouri (Mr. SKEL-
TON), our leader on the House Com-
mittee on Armed Services, for his very 
thoughtful remarks. 

I too rise this morning, Mr. Speaker, 
to talk about how House Democrats 
feel about our national security. My 
colleague, the gentleman from Mis-
souri (Mr. SKELTON), talked about how 
Democrats are unanimous in sup-
porting our men and women in uni-
form. I wholeheartedly agree with that. 
The gentleman from Missouri also 
made the point that we are perilously 
close to breaking the force, and I agree 
with that observation too, and that is 
what I would like to focus on here this 
morning. 

Extended global deployment is 
straining our forces. Fifteen hundred 
American troops have been killed in 
Iraq so far, despite the President’s 
claim a year ago that our mission was 
accomplished. The implications of 
these decisions and these remarks is 
that our recruiting is suffering. The 
Marine Corps missed its recruiting goal 
for January. The Army missed its goal 
for January and February. Items not 
funded in the Marine Corps request in-
clude $13.9 million for recruiting. 

It also goes without saying that the 
war in Iraq and Afghanistan is using up 
our equipment at an accelerated rate. 
Current projections are that it would 
take the Army at least 2 years to re-
capitalize its current equipment. Un-
funded requirements include: In the 
Army, $443 million for small arms; $544 
million for the Stryker armored vehi-
cle. The Marine Corps list includes $145 
million for ammunition; $104 million 
for light armored vehicles. 

Mr. Speaker, these are the very 
things that our troops need most in 
Iraq and Afghanistan, yet they have 
been relegated to the Services’ un-
funded priority list. 

The Air Force, Mr. Speaker, is pro-
jecting a $3 billion deficit in its oper-
ations and maintenance budget for fis-
cal year 2006. Navy leaders directed 
their regional commands to absorb a 
$300 million reduction in base oper-
ating funds as a result of the war costs. 
The Army’s shortfall in base operating 
support is projected to be $1.2 billion. 

Mr. Speaker, forcing the military 
services to absorb costs of this mag-
nitude is important for several reasons. 
The budget request for our military 
services is not adequate for war and 
general operation. We are about to pass 
a 2005 supplemental and we will need a 
2006 supplemental. 

Democrats believe the administra-
tion should be honest with the Amer-
ican people about the real cost of the 
war. Is the administration doing every-
thing it can to address equipment 
shortages, personal protective gear and 
the armored vehicles for the troops? 
Figures in this budget suggest that the 
Department of Defense may be robbing 
Peter to pay Paul. 

Does the administration have a plan 
for success in Iraq and to pay the costs 
of this war? Repeated supplementals is 
no way to go about doing this coun-
try’s business. We would not have to 
make such difficult decisions with re-
gard to our troops’ safety if Repub-
licans had not insisted on tax cuts for 
the wealthiest Americans. 

Administration witnesses have not 
been able to tell us what the bench-
marks for success are in Iraq. They do 
not know when Iraqis can protect 
themselves. They cannot describe how 
they intend to integrate the Sunni, 
Shia, and Kurd factions into those se-
curity forces. They cannot describe the 
new government’s plan to ensure inclu-
sion of these groups into the body poli-
tic. They cannot tell us when essential 
services will be fully restored. They 
cannot tell us how much Iraqi oil rev-
enue is helping to pay the cost of pro-
viding security in Iraq, which was 
promised to us before we went into this 
war. It has been 2 years since we in-
vaded Iraq, and we should, by now, 
have a strategy for success. 

House Democrats support our troops. 
We work to ensure they have the equip-
ment and training and to ensure that 
they succeed in Iraq and Afghanistan. 
We support taking care of their fami-
lies here in the States while they are 
deployed. We cannot do that in a 
smart, cost effective way that protects 
the taxpayers without a plan for suc-
cess in Iraq and honest budgeting for 
the military departments here at 
home. 

We also need to mention the vet-
erans. The pending budget resolution 
proposes $798 million in cuts to manda-
tory programs. It is unconscionable, I 
say to my colleague from Missouri, 
that we are going to have all these 
troops coming back to the United 
States and not have the veterans bene-
fits that they need, deserve, and that 
they have earned. 

NATIONAL BIKE SUMMIT 
The SPEAKER pro tempore. Pursu-

ant to the order of the House of Janu-
ary 4, 2005, the gentleman from Oregon 
(Mr. BLUMENAUER) is recognized during 
morning hour debates for 5 minutes. 

Mr. BLUMENAUER. Mr. Speaker, we 
come to the well of the House often to 
speak of weighty and contentious 
issues. This morning, I speak on an im-
portant but a lighter note, because this 
week we have hundreds of cyclists from 
all over America who are coming to 
Capitol Hill as part of the National Bi-
cycle Summit. 

Fifty-seven million Americans ride 
bicycles every year. Thirty-three mil-
lion rode bikes in the last month. And 
on a daily basis there are approxi-
mately one-half million bicycle com-
muters. 

The bicycle industry is an important 
part of our economy. There are over 
6,000 bicycle shops, 2,000 companies 
that deal with bicycle manufacturing, 
and tens of thousands of employees. 
There is a large and emerging industry 
of bicycle tourism. Yet there is a sig-
nificant area of difficulty that the cy-
clists will bring to Capitol Hill plead-
ing their case. Half the Americans are 
not satisfied with their cycling envi-
ronment. And although cycling makes 
up about 7 percent of the total trips, it 
represents a disproportionate number 
of the fatalities, and it receives less 
than 1 percent of Federal funding. 

There are significant areas where bi-
cycling could make a difference, not 
just in terms of transportation. We find 
in the area of increasing focus on our 
health habits a growing concern about 
obesity. Public health officials agree 
that everyone should have 30 minutes 
of physical activity every day, and 
children need an additional 20 minutes, 
at a minimum, of vigorous activity 
several times a week, yet 78 percent of 
our children fall short of this goal. 

Well, those of us in Congress can give 
some good news to the bicycle advo-
cates we will be meeting with. The 
near unanimous passage of the trans-
portation legislation last year con-
tinues the legacy of transportation 
funding in enhancing the community 
infrastructure. We have seen, under the 
ISTEA and the most recent legislation, 
the overall funding raised from less 
than $5 million a year in 1988 to over 
$423 million in 2003. 

There is an opportunity to enhance 
the cycling environment with the im-
portant Safe Routes to School program 
that will be able to fund and plan 
routes that allow our children to be 
able to walk and bike safely to school. 
There are other opportunities that we 
might talk to our friends about. I have 
introduced, with my colleague, the 
gentleman from Florida (Mr. FOLEY), 
the Bicycle Commuter Act to extend 
transportation commuter benefits for 
those who bike to work. There is the 
Conserve by Bike program, wherein the 
gentleman from Minnesota (Mr. OBER-
STAR) is seeking to explore additional 
ways to understand and communicate 
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